S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 16th March 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Gerrard, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: None 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd March 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with one abstention, all other members were in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Clapham declared an interest as he knows the owners of 5 Furness Close.
4. To receive questions from the public: None present 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/00291/F  
5 Furness Close, South Wootton.
Two Storey Side Extension
Decision:  Support the application

15/00293/F  
Stone House, 31 Grimston Road, South Wootton.
Construction of two Detached Dwellings and Formation of a New Vehicular Access
Decision:  Support the application as long as requirements are met for the protection of the Beech Tree at the entrance to the driveway and any conditions set by the Planning Inspectorate are fulfilled. 

15/00302/F
36 Avon Road, South Wootton

Single Storey Extension to Form Sun Room and Games Room

Decision:  Support the application

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

No 15/00048/F

1 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.
Rear Extension, Replace Flat Roof with Pitched Roof and Alterations to Dwelling.
No 15/00058/F
88 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Swimming Pool Extension to Dwelling incorporating Ancillary Rooms and new air source heat pump.

NORFOLK MINERALS SITE SPECIFIC ALLOCATIONS DEVELOPMENT PLAN DOCUMENT (DPD) Single Issue Review of Silica Sand - Initial Consultation Document:
 

Mr Price referred members to the Initial Consultation on the Single Issue Silica Sand Review of the Norfolk Minerals Site Specific Allocations Plan which is currently taking place.

He said that since the Parish Council meeting held on 10th March 2015, he had drafted a representation letter which could be sent to Norfolk County Council.

Members read the circulated draft letter.

Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should send the representation letter to Norfolk County Council; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour. 

Neighbourhood Plan: Mr Price spoke regarding an article he had read in the Eastern Daily Press regarding Cringleford Parish Council.

He informed members that they are currently fighting a Planning Application for an additional 800 homes additional to that stated within their Neighbourhood Plan.

He explained that Cringleford Parish Council had asked Eric Pickles MP to call the application in; however this request has been refused.

Mr Price said that this shows the Parish Council must be on its guard.
9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane: Mr Price informed members that he and Mrs Cornwell had met with Mr David Allberry, the owner of the 9 acre field at Nursery Lane.
He explained that the Parish Council has previously discussed the possibility of a development of around 20 houses on the front, with the remaining area being gifted free of charge in perpetuity to the Parish Council.
Mr Price stated that two Planning Applications for this site have been submitted in the past and had been turned down. He said that the Parish Council has agreed to support the development and will hope to persuade the Borough Council to support the application this time.

Members spoke regarding the area of land to be gifted to the Parish Council; it was said that this must be legally agreed.

It was felt that the Parish Council must have a clear idea of what the land would be used for and the land would need to be gifted in a good state of repair.

Members agreed that the matter should be discussed fully by the full Parish Council. 
6.  To discuss Highways issues: None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.15pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 30th March 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

30th March 2015
       

          

                       Chairman 

